Equine News: February 2024

Take action now to prepare for Spring!

Horses and ponies in their
natural state will lose a sig-
nificant amount of weight
towards the end of winter.
This is an important process 3
to prevent obesity and help ¢
prevent laminitis by improv-
ing insulin sensitivity. Try to
mimic the natural weight loss in your horse or pony
over the next 2 months in preparation for Spring.

Do you want to know if your horse or pony has
an increased susceptibility to laminitis?

Throughout March, take advantage of our 20%
discount on insulin testing £55 (excluding visit)

For just £55 we will take a blood test for insulin lev-
els and report the results back to you (visit not in-
cluded). This information will help determine a plan
for your horse for the high risk spring and early
summer period at pasture.

Price includes blood sampling fee, lab fees, VAT
and results reporting; including designing a man-
agement plan where required.

For a reduced price visit the newsletter will tell you
the date of your next zone day - make sure to book
your visit in plenty of time.

Vaccination rules
Vaccination intervals after 1st January 2024 have re-
duced date ranges. Any horse restarting their vaccina-
tions or commencing a new primary course with effect
from 1st January 2024 will be affected by the chang-
es. Vaccinations that are up-to-date and correct will
not be affected.

Vaccination Intervals for many sporting governing
bodies have changed from 1st January 2024 as fol-
lows: *

- Vaccine 1 day 0

- Vaccine 2 - must be given between 21 and 60 days
(older rules 21-92 days)

- Vaccine 3 - must be given between 120 and 180
days (older rules 150-215 days)

Booster within 6 months or 12 months

(depending on governing body)

We are currently recommending the following in-
tervals as the middle ground between those on
old and new rules:

2nd Vaccine given 21-60 days after 1st vaccine
3rd vaccine given 150-180 days after 2nd vaccine

It is your responsibility as the horse owner to ensure
that your horse's vaccinations are up to date and com-
ply with the rules of the governing body under which
you are likely to compete.

We urge you to take responsibility for this and
check your passports and competition rules.




Does your horse or pony suffer from Sweet
Itch?

Like all allergies, preventing expo-
sure to the source will always be
the most effective strategy.

We therefore recommend planning ahead for the
midge season and getting a good quality
stretchy and close-fitting sweet itch rug with a
belly panel on your pony 24 hours a day by the
end of March.

Other strategies that may help include:

*Repel midges — use midge repellents

*Reduce itching — topical lotions/creams that soothe
the skin to reduce scratching. Tea tree oil is often
effective. Feed supplements containing nicotina-
mide can also reduce irritation.

*Prevent scratching — fence off any possible
scratching posts in the paddock.

*An injectable vaccine can be used, it is off licence
and is thought to modify the way the horse's im-
mune system responds to the challenge of midge
bites. The treatment is still in the early stages and
lacks scientific proof. The course consists of two
doses given 14 days apart. These doses need to be
given before the midge season starts.

Please get in touch for more information.

Next Dental Clinic: Tuesday
27th February

The dental clinic allows us to

work more efficiently and so we

are able to pass on that saving

to you with reduced price routine dentistry.

Dental clinics are for routine dental procedures only,
all carried out under sedation.

Dental clinic routine dental inc. sedation £70 inc
VAT

Dental clinic dental plus diastema flush and se-
dation £95 inc VAT

Terms and conditions: Payment must be made at the
time of treatment. Please arrive at your allocated time
and collect your horse promptly after treatment.

Scott Mitchell Veterinary Care Ltd.
Tyne Green, Hexham, NE46 3SG 01434 608999

29 High Street, Tow Law, DL13 4DH 01388 731911 -
RCVYS
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